SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

December 2016

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley

Financial Report by Jen Carr

Water Reclamation Facility

e Mike and Rich are working with the energy folks and Clallam PUD in an

attempt to get a rebate for using equipment which uses less electricity.
Some of the new equipment installed as part of the 2017 WRF
Improvements is of a higher efficiency rating.

® Mike Cays has the Annual Crop Management Report completed and ready
for submittal to the Department of Ecology.

Water Meters/Meter Setters

® Scott and Dutch are working in Division 11 as well as wrapping up the
remaining undone meters/setters scattered throughout the community.

e We've purchased all the water meters needed to meet the Water Use
Efficiency Rule

Water Production/Cons;jmption Results

¢ No change in well water levels.



. Other

The first round of sewer line testing with smoke went smoothly with more
area covered than scheduled. Evergreen Rural Water has been helping us
with this action. ERW is a private nonprofit organization based in Shelton,
WA. They provide training and technical support for water and sewer
service providers. The test did not reveal any roof drains connected to the
sewer system in the area tested. The first area was south of Taylor and
west of Emerald. The next area to test will be south of Taylor and east of
Emerald.

SWD personnel are still working on the humidity control system for the
upper reservoir.

Hoch Construction has finished the excavation and foundation work at the
new office location. The water and sewer services have been run to the
site as well.

SWD has received a request for payment for repairs to a patio in Division

15. The homeowners believe the patio settled following the installation of
the water meter setter.

Scott and Mike Langley ran sewer bypass pumps from 10:30pm until
2:30am on November 25/26 during a power outage.



